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2nd November 2020
STATEMENT BY THE CZECH REPUBLIC
Madame President, 
The Czech Republic remains alarmed by   persisting grave human rights violations and abuses taking place in Belarus. Nowadays lawlessness seems to have prevailed in the country that overshadows any partial minor positive developments. 

We make following urgent recommendations:
1) Ensure full enjoyment of the freedom of expression, speech, association and peaceful assembly; progress to full, impartial and transparent investigation of all allegations of arbitrary deprivation of life, enforced disappearances, arbitrary detention, torture and ill-treatment as well as use of excessive force against peaceful demonstrators. 

2) Ensure full accountability of members of law enforcement agencies and their commanding officers for all their actions. 

3) Unconditionally and immediately release all political prisoners and prisoners of conscience; end the criminal proceedings against them, provide them with full rehabilitation.

4) Stop harassing, intimidating and criminalizing all individuals and organizations critical of the government. Reported cases when Belarusian authorities are taking children away from their parents who are participating in peaceful protests are particularly disturbing.

The Czech Republic continues to support the struggle of Belarusians for democracy and fundamental rights and stands by the Belarusian people.
Thank you.
